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Today, in the seat of “Informatika” Public Utility Company in Novi Sad, the Agreement on business-technical cooperation between the University of Novi Sad and this company has been signed, as well as the Contract on sponsoring gifted students through the Fund for scholarships and assistance to the progress of gifted students and young scholars and artists.”
The Agreement, signed by “Informatika” PUC CEO Mr. Dejan Celar and Professor Radovan Pejanovic, Vice-Rector for finance and organisation of the University of Novi Sad, provided the necessary requirements for a long-lasting cooperation between this company and the respectable higher education institution with a long tradition. On the occasion of signing the Agreement, Mr Celar, “Informatika” CEO, stated: 

"The Agreement on business-technical cooperation is a roof agreement, which defines all aspects of cooperation between these two institutions, such as: assistance to the development of education and research, promotion of information technologies, cooperation in investment study drafting, as well as the assistance to the progress of gifted students, which is the subject matter of the second contract that I have mentioned.”

According to the Contract on sponsorship, the “Informatika” PUC undertook to provide scholarships for three gifted students in the area of information technologies, with Mr. Celar promising to do his best to make this number higher in the near future. He also emphasised he is extremely glad that such a cooperation with the University has been made possible, through which “Informatika” wolud keep doing business in a socially responsible way and provide support for the best that Novi Sad has in the area of culture and education.
Professor Pejanovic expressed his joy over the initiated cooperation and emphasised this proves once again a good relationship between the University of Novi Sad and the City of Novi Sad authorities and institutions. He also reminded of the rich history of the University and proudly accentuated that this second-largest and second-best higher education institution does its best to make it possible for young experts and gifted students to remain in the country, to which contracts such as this one give a large contribution.
The conference was also attended by Advisor to the Mayor of Novi Sad, Mr. Miroslav Parovic, who welcomed this activity of “Informatika” PUC and invited the media to give this company’s success at least as much media space as they have previously given to negative campaigns and attacks on the company and its management.
Novi Sad, 21st of May 2013 
 “Informatika” PUC Marketing Department
